
 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Angela Fornataro McMahill, President 

Alpine Library Friends Association 

1752 Alpine Boulevard 

Alpine, CA 91901 

 

Dear Angela Fornataro McMahill: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Alpine Friends Library Association for the generous donations 

and continued support given to the Alpine Library. 

 

The donations for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $8,658.99. 

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Alpine Library and the greater 

San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding principles to 

“Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Betty Unibe, President 

Friends of the Bonita-Sunnyside Library 

4375 Bonita Road 

Bonita, CA 91902   

 

Dear Betty Unibe: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Bonita-Sunnyside Friends Library Association for the 

generous donations and continued support given to the Bonita-Sunnyside Library. 

 

The donations for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $12,594.20.  

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Bonita-Sunnyside Library and 

the greater San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding 

principles to “Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Sherrilynn Polanco, President 

Friends of the Borrego Springs Library 

PO Box 812 

Borrego, CA  92004 

 

 

Dear Sherrilynn Polanco: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Borrego Springs Friends Library Association for the generous 

donations and continued support given to the Borrego Springs Library. 

 

The donations for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $9,306.43. 

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Borrego Springs Library and 

the greater San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding 

principles to “Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Bill Wellhouse, President 

Friends of the Cardiff by the Sea Library 

2081 Newcastle Avenue 

Cardiff, CA  92007 

 

Dear Bill Wellhouse: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Cardiff By the Sea Friends of the Library for the generous 

donations and continued support given to the Cardiff Library. 

 

The donations for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $6,099.69. 

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Cardiff Library and the greater 

San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding principles to 

“Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Jim Austin, President 

Friends of the Encinitas Library 

540 Cornish Drive 

Encinitas, CA  92024 

 

Dear Jim Austin: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Encinitas Friends of the Library for the generous donations 

and continued support given to the Encinitas Library. 

 

The donations for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $48,425.14. 

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Encinitas Library and the 

greater San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding principles 

to “Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Mike Starling, President 

Friends of the Fallbrook Library 

124 S. Mission Road 

Fallbrook, CA  92028 

 

Dear Mike Starling: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Fallbrook Friends of the Library for the generous donations 

and continued support given to the Fallbrook Library. 

 

The donations for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $34,655.32. 

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Fallbrook Library and the 

greater San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding principles 

to “Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Dana Pettersen, Vice-President 

Friends of the Julian Library 

PO Box 815 

Julian, CA  92038 

 

Dear Dana Pettersen: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of Friends of the Julian Library for the generous donations and 

continued support given to the Julian Library. 

 

The donations for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $6,116.69. 

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Julian Library and the greater 

San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding principles to 

“Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

John Schmitz, President 

Friends of the La Mesa Library 

8074 Allison Avenue 

La Mesa, CA 91942 

 

Dear John Schmitz: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Friends of the La Mesa Library for the generous donations and 

continued support given to the La Mesa Library. 

 

The donations for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $13,276.59. 

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the La Mesa Library and the 

greater San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding principles 

to “Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Sharon Watson, President 

Friends of the Poway Library 

PO Box 1333 

Poway, CA 91942 

 

Dear Sharon Watson: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Friends of the Poway Library for the generous donations and 

continued support given to the Poway Library. 

 

The donations for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $10,000.00. 

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Poway Library and the greater 

San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding principles to 

“Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Sue Chambers, President 

Friends of the Rancho San Diego Library 

11555 Via Rancho San Diego 

El Cajon, CA  92019 

 

Dear Sue Chambers: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Rancho San Diego Friends Library Association for the 

generous donations and continued support given to the Rancho San Diego Library. 

 

The donations for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $10,703.17.   

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Rancho San Diego Library and 

the greater San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding 

principles to “Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Michael Glen, President 

Friends of the San Marcos Library 

2 Civic Center Drive 

San Marcos, CA  92069 

 

Dear Michael Glen: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Friends of the San Marcos Library for the generous donations 

and continued support given to the San Marcos Library. 

 

The donations for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $13,037.50. 

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the San Marcos Library and the 

greater San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding principles 

to “Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Cheryl Cosart, President 

Friends of the Santee Library 

9225 Carlton Hills Blvd #17 

Santee, CA  92071 

 

Dear Cheryl Cosart: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Friends of the Santee Library for the generous donations and 

continued support given to the Santee Library. 

 

The donations for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $9,603.63.  

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Santee Library and the greater 

San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding principles to 

“Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Susan McEachern, President 

Friends of the Solana Beach Library 

PO Box 194 

Solana Beach, CA  92075 

 

Dear Susan McEachern: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Friends of the Solana Beach Library for the generous 

donations and continued support given to the Solana Beach Library. 

 

The donation for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $8,462.22.   

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Solana Beach Library and the 

greater San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding principles 

to “Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Moira Neibert, President 

Friends of the Valley Center Library 

29200 Cole Grade Road 

Valley Center, CA  92082 

 

Dear Moira Neibert: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you and the members of the Friends of the Valley Center Library for the generous 

donations and continued support given to the Valley Center Library. 

 

The donation for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $14,921.26.   

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Valley Center Library and the 

greater San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding principles 

to “Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

James N. Young and Jodi Palma Young 

5908 Code Avenue 

Edina, MN 55436 

 

Dear James and Jodi Young: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you for the generous donations and continued support given to the Julian Library. 

 

The donation for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $30,000.00.   

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the Julian Library and the greater 

San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding principles to 

“Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 

Bank of America 

c/o Wesley Family Trust 

Commercial Disbursement Account 

Northbrook, IL 

 

Dear Wesly Family Trust: 

 

On behalf of the San Diego County Board of Supervisors and the San Diego County Library, I 

thank you for the generous donations and continued support given to the San Diego County 

Library. 

 

The donation for the period of July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024, totaled $10,611.51.   

 

Thank you for your commitment to enhancing the services of the San Diego County Library and 

the greater San Diego County community. Thank you for supporting the Library’s guiding 

principles to “Learn, Energize, Read, and Create." 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

 


